
 Meeting Minutes Monday 16th October 2023 

Office bearer Attended Y/N 

President Y 

Vice-President N 

Secretary Y 

Treasurer Y 

Coaching Coordinator Y 

Club Recorder Y 

Public Relations N 

Apologies: Peter Mulholland, Emma Hutchson 

Correspondence in: 

Correspondence out: 

Agenda:  

1. Vice President
We have received Andrew resignation and would like to thank him for his contributions to 
the committee. We would like to welcome Peter MulHolland as the committee’s 
appointment to Vice President until AGM in December.  

2. By-law changes
Jeff proposes to additions to the bylaws: 

“Any provision of food, by a third party, on the clubs leased grounds may only be 

done with the provider having the appropriate Food Handling qualifications, a 

letter/email from the local council’s Environment Health Officer, approving the 

provision of food at each individual event and prior approval of the committee.” 

Seconded by Geoff. 

All in favour. 

Jeff proposes to addition to the bylaws: 

“Any in-kind or monetary support, contributions or sponsorship must be approved 

by the committee.” 

Seconded by Alex. 

All in favour. 



3. Email to members
Jeff proposes to send email to members: 
“Hi, 

It has come to the committee’s attention that some members are misinformed with regard to the 

club’s responsibilities to regulatorily authorities. The committee has a responsibility to regulatorily 

bodies, including West Tamar council, whenever a third party such as a business makes a 

contribution including the provision of food on the club leased land.  

Therefore, all Archery Australia qualified members that run events are doing so as individual 

members and there are no contributions from businesses. 

In fact, the reverse relationship exists, as members choose to support a business through the 

purchase of goods and services and the club supports the business by allowing free advertising in the 

Indoors and newsletter. 

Paringa’s members enjoy archery in many ways and the committee works hard to provide the 

facilities and assets needed for all members to enjoy archery as a pastime, recreation, or sport. 

The committee does not approve businesses using club facilities or assets for the promotion of the 

business without committee approval. 

The committee hopes this clears up any misunderstandings. 

Please contact the Secretary or any other committee member if you require further information. 

Regards Alex Johnston – secretary@paringaarchers.org.au” 

Seconded By Trudy 

All in favour.  
4. Working bee date
Date set for 12th of November focus on replace Target faces- Range and Indoor. 
5. Field course work
Work to be done outside of working bee near end of November. Maintaining field course, 
moving logs near target faces. 
6. Team Building feedback

Went well, need to format score sheets, Positive feedback was received. 2nd of 
November a group has been booked.  

7. Public Relations activity
Active Tasmania has taken photo of club for front cover.
Bow was donated to club; a raffle will take place for Come N Tries participates (non-
members). $2 dollar per ticket.

8. Cashless payments
Cashless payment methods are still being investigated.

9. Saturday shoot rearrangement.
10. Treasurer’s Report

See appendix. 



Appendix 



 

 

 

 

 
Meeting closed: 8:03pm  
 
Next Meeting:  
13th of November 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

           Jeff Garner


